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and Elections. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER: 

So ordered. 
CLERK: 

Favorable report of the Joint Standing Committee on 
Human Services on substitute for House Bill 539 8 AN ACT CON-
CERNING IDENTIFICATION CARDS FOR PERSONS WHO DO NOT DRIVE. The 
committee feels that the bill should pass but first be referred 
to the Committee on Transportation. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER: 

So ordered. 
CLERK: 

Favorable report of the Joint Standing Committee on 
Human Services on H o u ^ j m _ 5 1 7 0 AN ACT INCREASING THE 
RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE DEPARTMENT OF INCOME MAINTENANCE. The 
committee feels that the bill should pass but first be referred 
to the Committee on Government Administration and Elections. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER: 

So ordered. 
CLERK: 

Favorable report of the Joint Standing Committee on 
Labor and Public Employees on substitute for House Bill 5421 
AN ACT' CONCERNING "WHISTLE BLOWING" BY STATE EMPLOYEES. The 
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committee feels the bill should pass but first be referred to 
the Committee on Government Administration and Elections. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER: 

So ordered. 
CLERK: 

Favorable report of the Joint Standing Committee on the 
Environment on substitute for House Bill 7805 AN ACT CONCERNING 
AUTHORIZATION OF STATE BONDS FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF STORM 
DRAINAGE FACILITIES IN STRATFORD. The committee feels the bill 
should pass but first be referred to the Committee on Finance, 
Revenue and Bonding. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER: 

So ordered. 

CLERK: 

Favorable report of the Joint Standing Committee on 
Human Services on substitute for House Bill 5608 AN ACT ESTA-
BLISHING A PILOT PROGRAM FOR DIRECT BANK DELIVERY OF WELFARE 
PAYMENTS. The committee feels the bill should pass but first 
be referred to the Committee on Appropriations. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER: 

So ordered. 
CLERK : 

.Favorable report of the Joint Standing Committee on the 
Environment on House Bill 769 5 AN ACT CONCERNING STATE 
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of Representatives is voting by roll call at this time. Would 
all members please return to the Chamber. 

Have all the members voted? And is your vote properly 
recorded? Have all the members voted? And is your vote properly 
recorded? If so, the machine will be locked. The Clerk will 
please take a tally. 

The Clerk will please announce the tally. 
CLERK: 

House Bill No. 6368. 
Total number voting 133 
Necessary for passage 67 
Those voting yea 133 
Those voting nay 0 
Those absent and not voting 18 

DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 
The bill is passed. 

CLERK: 
Calendar No. 1111, File No. 908, Substitute for House 

Bill No. 5421, AN ACT CONCERNING WHISTLE BLOWING BY STATE 
EMPLOYEES. Unfavorable Report of the Committee on Government 
Administration and Elections. 
REP. HENDEL: (40th) 

M£. Speaker. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

Rep. Patricia Hendel. 
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REP. HENDEL: (40th) 
Mr. Speaker, I move for rejection of the Committee's 

Unfavorable Report. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

The question is on rejection of the Committee's Unfavor-
able Report and will you remark? 
REP. HENDEL: (40th) 

Yes, Mr. Speaker, this bill came to us from Public 
Personnel too late for us to study it and act on it. The bill 
was then petitioned out of the Government Administration : and 
Elections Committee on April 26th. We were not able to meet 
after our reporting deadline and the bill petitioned out received 
an Unfavorable Report which actually was just a no-action. I 
support the concept of the bill and believe that our State 
employees should not be afraid to point out waste and corruption 
when and if they see such things in our State's government. 

I'd like to yield now to Rep. Balducci, Chairman of 
Public Personnel of the 27th District. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

Rep. Balducci. 
REP. BALDUCCI: (27th) 

Thank you, Rep. Hendel. I, too, would ask the Chambers 
to move for rejection of the Unfavorable Report so that this 
bill may be brought before this Chamber this evening. Thank you. 
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DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

Will you remark further on the motion to reject? 
REP. DELLA VECCHIA: (81st) 

Mr. Speaker. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

Rep. Delia Vecchia. 
REP. DELLA VECCHIA: . (81st) 

I, too support the rejection of the Committee's Unfavorable 
Report. I know that this bill will solve many problems on matters 
involving corruption and unethical practices and I have a proponent 
of the bill waiting for a telephone call in the city of Meriden, 
Mr. Ben DeZinno. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

Will you remark further? Will you remark further on 
the motion to reject. If not, will members please be seated. 
Will staff and guests come to the well of the House? Will all 
the members please be seated. Staff and guests, come to the 
well of the House. The machine will be opened. 

The House of Representatives is voting by roll call at 
this time. All members, please return to the Chamber. The 
House of Representatives is voting by roll call at this time. 
Will all members please return to the Chamber. 

Have all the members voted? Is your vote properly 
recorded? 

I 

I 
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Have all the members voted? Have all the members voted? 
Would the members please check the roll call machine to determine 
if their vote is properly recorded. 

The machine will be locked. The Clerk will take the 
tally. 
REP. WILLARD: (11th) 

Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Rep. Willard. 
REP. WILLARD: (11th) 

I apologize. It seems that I inadvertently forgot to push 
my button and I was in the Chamber. Can I be recorded in the 
affirmative, please? 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

The Chair will so note, sir. 
The Clerk please announce the tally. 

REP. LAWLOR: (2nd) 
Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER ABATE: 
Rep. Richard Lawlor. 

REP. LAWLOR: (2nd) 
Excuse me. I also inadvertently forgot to vote. May I 

be recorded in the affirmative, please? 
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SPEAKER ABATE: 
The Chair will so note. Rep. Richard Lawlor has cast his 

vote in the affirmative. The Clerk please announce the tally. 
CLERK: 

House Bill No. 5421. 
Total number voting 134 
Necessary for passage 68 
Those voting yea 134 
Those voting nay 0 
Those absent and not voting 17 

SPEAKER ABATE: 
The motion passes. The Unfavorable Report has been re-

jected. The matter will be treated as though it were a Favorable 
Report. Will you remark? 
REP. BALDUCCI: (27th) 

Mr. Speaker. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Rep. Balducci. 
REP. BALDUCCI: (27th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I now move passage of the bill. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

The question is on passage of the bill. Will you remark 
further, sir? 
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REP. BALDUCCI: (2 7th) 
Yes, this bill is a bill that we had before our Committee 

which deals with State employees and State employees alone. It 
allows State employees who feel that they have information or may 
have some insight into a situation that might not be in the best 
interest of the State or the State employees which may include 
things such as corruption, unethical practices, violations of 
State statutes, what have you. A myriad of things, to allow that 
State employee, without fear of retaliation or repercussions for 
his or her doing so, to report that information if they would 
like, to the Attorney General's office. 

The Attorney General's office then would have an investi-
gation of the particular matter and would then if necessary re-
turn an outcome of the decision to the Governor, or it being a 
criminal matter, would go to the Chief State's Attorney's office 
with the information. The individual reporting it would be 
protected, for as long as possible and would not, his or her 
name would not be disclosed unless — and that's the —unless 
there would be circumstances which might involve a situation 
where they could or through the investigation would necessarily 
have to be disclosed without their consent. I move passage of 
the bill, Mr. Speaker. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Will you remark further on this bill? Will you remark 
further on the bill? 



have been answered if he just leaned over. Constitutionally, 
I guess you would have to. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Rep. Tulisano. i "̂Ssjlgljlpj|||ffS 
REP. BALDUCCI: (27th) 

wlllllS' 
I believe I answered it. Then you would be able to con-

front the individual? I 

I 
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SPEAKER ABATE: 
Rep. Tulisano, you still have the floor, sir. 

REP. TULISANO: (29th) 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER ABATE: 
Will you remark further on this bill? 

REP. RITTER: (6th) 
Mr. Speaker. 

SPEAKER ABATE: 
Rep. George Ritter. 

REP. RITTER: (6th) 
I think the implication of that question may determine 

how some people vote on the bill. I would encourage people to 
turn to page 2 in the file, or at the bottom of page 1 and top 
of page 2, and it answers this very clearly, in the affirmative. 
I think this is one of the bills that we can all join together 
and support. I know it will help us correct a lot of the problems 
that we believe, and some we know exist in State service. I 
certainly encourage people to support this. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Will you remark further on this bill? 
REP. WOJTAS: (6 0th) 

Mr. Speaker. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Rep. Joyce Wojtas. 
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REP. WOJTAS: (60th) 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I know this bill is before us 

tonight and it's a bill sponsored by a colleague that we hold 
in very high esteem, Ben DeZinno who isn't with us right now. 
I'm going to vote in favor of the bill. As a member of the Labor 
Committee, we've discussed this from one end to the other. But 
I really think we have a serious problem here in Connecticut 
with what we're writing into law. I think that any State employ-
ee that discovers a wrongdoing, discovers corruption and disco-
vers what have you in a State department, should be able to go 
to any one of us, today, tomorrow, next year, report the wrong-
doing and we'll be able to take it over and have an investigation 
come about. 

I think it's kind of sad when we have to say that we're 
holding some kind of iron hand over people's heads and we have 
to protect them with a statute when it's their right and their 
right to do it. We're here as a body to be able to help them if 
their is corruption in State government and if they discover 
something. I'm going to vote in favor of it, but I just had to 
make this statement because it just bothers me what we're putting 
on our books. We've put a lot of garbage on our books this 
year and I just feel that we as a legislative body, could handle 
the matters that are at hand without having it written into law. 
Because any individual that discovers corruption in government 
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and reports it to the people that are concerned about State 
government and the operation of the State government, should feel 
protected in reporting it to each and every one of you. And I 
would stand behind any State employee that discovers something. 
And if he gets fired or transferred or what have you, I would 
protect him to the nth. I'll vote in favor of the bill. I just 
had to make a statement. Thank you. 
SPEAKER ABATE: 

Will you remark further on the bill? Will you remark 
further on this bill? 

If not, would all the members please be seated. Would the 
staff and guests please come to the well of the House. The 
machine will be opened. 

The House of Representatives is voting by roll at this 
time. Would the members please return to the Chamber immediately. 
The House is voting by roll at this time. The members please 
return to the Chamber immediately. 

Have all the members voted? Members please check the 
roll call machine to determine if their vote is properly re-
corded. If so, the machine will be locked. The Clerk will 
take the tally. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 

The Clerk will please announce the tally. 
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CLERK: 
House Bill No. 5421. 
Total number voting 133 
Necessary for passage 67 
Those voting yea 133 
Those voting nay 0 
Those absent and not voting 18 

DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 
The bill is passed. 

REP. DYSON: (94th) 
Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 
Rep. Dyson. 

REP. DYSON: (94th) 
A point of personal privilege, please. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER COATSWORTH: 
Please proceed, sir. 

REP. DYSON: (9 4th) 
Mr. Speaker, sitting in the well of the House is a very 

dear friend of mine and I'd like the Chamber to have the oppor-
tunity of meeting some good people from the city of New Haven, 
future Capitol of the State. Mr. Violet. Jim, take a stand, 
will you? Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 
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Human Services. House Bill 7357. AN ACT CONCERNING LIENS OF 
THE STATE AGAINST PROPERTY OWNED BY PARENTS OF CHILDREN 
RECEIVING AID TO FAMILIES WITH DEPENDENT CHILDREN. Referred 
to Committee on Judiciary. 

Environment. Substitute House Bill 6818. AN ACT 
CONCERNING STATE AID FOR FARM WASTE MANAGEMENT SYSTEM. 
Referred to Committee on Appropriations. 

Human Services. Substitute House Bill 5608. AN ACT 
ESTABLISHING A PILOT PROGRAM FOR DIRECT BANK DELIVERY OF 
WELFARE PAYMENTS. Referred to Committee on Appropriations. 

Human Services. House Bill 6259. AN ACT CONCERNING 
TO 

FAIR HEARINGS/REVIEW PUBLIC WELFARE OFFICIALS DECISIONS. 
Referred to Committee on Appropriations. 

Human Services. Substitute House Bill 625 8. AN ACT 
CONCERNING ELIGIBILITY OF PREGNANT WOMEN FOR AID TO FAMILIES 
WITH DEPENDENT CHILDREN. Referred to Committee on Appropriations. 

Environment. Substitute House Bill 7805. AN ACT 
CONCERNING AUTHORIZATION OF STATE BONDS FOR THE CONSTRUCTION 
OF STORM DRAINAGE FACILITIES IN STRATFORD. Referred to 
Committee on Finance, Revenue and Bonding. 

Labor and Public Employees. Substitute House Bill 5421. 
AN ACT CONCERNING "WHISTLE BLOWING" BY STATE EMPLOYEES. 
Referred to Committee on Government 

Human Services. House Bill 5702. AN ACT CONCERNING 
AN APPROPRIATION FOR CONGREGATE HOUSING FOR THE ELDERLY. 
Referred to Committee on Appropriations. 
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done, has a different legal effect. I would, therefore, Mr. President, move 
for rejection of House Amendment, Schedule A. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on the rejection of House Amendment, Schedule A. Will 
you remark further? Hearing no further remarks, those in favor of rejecting 
House A indicate by saying aye. Those in opposition to? House A is rejected. 
Senator Barry. 
SENATOR BARRY: 

Mr. President, I would at this time, move for readoption of Senate 
Amendment, Schedule A. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on readoption of Senate A. Will you remark on that 
motion? Hearing no remarks, those in favor indicate by saying aye. Those 
in opposition to? Senate A is readopted. The Bill is now in a position 
where it has to have a Committee on Conference. Senator Barry. 
SENATOR BARRY: 

That's correct, Mr. President and I would ask for the appointment of a 
Committee on Conference and I have submitted a list for your consideration. 
THE CHAIR: 

A list has been submitted to the Chair. The Committee on Conference 
will be Senator Barry, Senator Skowronski and Senator Santaniello. 
THE CLERK: 

Next item on the Calendar, Calendar 1137, Pile 908, ,Substitute for House 
JBin„5!2JL,. AN ACT CONCERNING WHISTLE BLOWING BY STATE EMPLOYEES. 
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THE CHAIR: (Senator Murphy in the Chair.) 
Senator Fahey. 

SENATOR FAHEY: 
Thank you Mr. President. This is an Unfavorable Report out of the 

Coimdttee on Government Administration and Elections, but I have talked 
to Senator Baker and it was it came in after the deadline. It originally 
came out of the Labor Oomnittee and I ask for rejection of the Unfavor-
able. 
THE CHAIR: 

The Motion is for rejection of the Oornmttee's Unfavorable Report. 
Will you remark? If not, all those in favor of rejecting the Unfavorable 
Report, will signify by saying aye. Those opposed? The ayes have it. 
The Unfavorable is rejected and the Bill is new before us. Senator Fahey. 
SENATOR FAHEY: 

Yes, Mr. President. This Bill is AN ACT CONCERNING WHISTLE BLOWING 
BY STATE EMPLOYEES and calls for non-disclosure of identity of sememe who 
has reported corruption, unethical practices, violation of state laws or 
regulations, mismanagement, gross waste of funds, abuse of authority or 
danger to the public welfare or public safety. The identity will not be 
disclosed unless that is absolutely unavoidable. This does not include the 
standard things that are public record, personnel files, that kind of thing. 
This Bill, this kind of Bill, this Bill itself, has the sanction of the 
Connecticut Civil Liberties Union and it is in compliance with the Federal 
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Wilistie Blowing Law that was sponsored by Senator Ribicoff. I move adoption 
of the Bill and put it on the Consent Calendar if there is no objection. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Schneller. 
SENATOR SCHNELLER: 

Mr. President, I would rule that this Bill is not properly before us. 
I have a fiscal note that I would like to read into the record. It says 
allowing the Attorney General to investigate allegations of corruptions, 
unethical practices, violations of state laws or regulations, waste of funds, 
and endangerment to public safety by an agency or department could require 
additional personnel to the Attorney General's Office. The amount, if any, 
of investigative attorneys that could be needed fcould not be determined at 
this time due to insufficient data on the nuirber of investigations that 
will take place. The estimated cost for one Attorney General, one position, 
is $17,742.00 for a full year, appropriate with fringe benefits. Under our 
Rules, any legislation that has a fiscal impact should have been referred 
to the Committee on Appropriations and I ask the Chair to so rule. 
THE CHAIR: 

The Senate will stand at ease. Senator Schneller, will you approach 
the podium? Senator Fahey? The Chair will recognize Senator Schneller. 
SENATOR SCHNELLER: 

Mr. President, I'd like to withdraw my previously stated objection at 
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this time. 
THE CHAIR: 

Thank you Senator. Senator Fahey, do you have a further motion? 
SENATOR FAHEY: 

Yes. May I move for pass retained en this Bill please. 
THE CHAIR: 

Is there any objection to this Bill being passed retained? The Bill_ 
then, will be gassed retained^ 
THE CLERK: 

The Clerk would like to go to page 17 of the Calendar, Calendar 430, 
File 323. Calendar 430 on page 17, Substitute for Senate Bill,1343, AN ACT 
CONCERNING THE BLUE HILLS HOSPITAL. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Ciarlone, 
SENATOR CIARLONE: 

Thank you very much Mr. President. I would, had I known this was marked 
for action today, I would ask your consideration to pass this Bill retaining 
for action Monday. 
THE CHAIR: 

The Motion is to pass retain. Is there any objection? The Bill will 
pass retain. 
THE CLERK: 

Clerk would like to return to page 8 of the Calendar, Calendar 800, File 
810 and 1136, Svibstitute^^S^^BillJ^Mj, AN ACT CONCERNING THE PURCHASING 
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requested. It has been objected to. You need two thirds of 
the members in the Chamber voting to suspend the rules. An-
nounce an Immediate roll call. 
THE GLEEKJ 

Immediate roll call In the Senate. Would all Senators 
please return to the Chamber. Immediate roll call. Would all 
Senators please take their seats. 
THE CHAIR! 

The machine Is open. Have all Senators voted? Have all 
Senators voted? The machine Is closed and the Clerk will take 
a tally. The vote Is 23 yea, 11 nay, the rules are suspended 
for transmittal to the House. 

THE CLERK$ 

Proceed with the calendar, bottom of page 8, House Petition 
No, 5, Calendar 1137, File 908, Unfavorable Report of the Joint 
Standing Committee on Government Administration and Elections, 
Substitute for House Bill 5^21, An Act Concerning Whistle Blowing 
By State Employees, Senate overturned the Unfavorable Report on 
June 1st, 
THE CHAIR; 

Senator Fahey. 
SENATOR FAHEY; 

Mr. President, I move for acceptance of the bill's passage, 
please. 
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THE CHAIRs 
The question Is on acceptance and passage. Will you remark, 

Senator? 
SENATOR FAHEYJ 

Yes, Mr. President, we P.R.'d this bill last Friday because 
of a fIscal note. We have gotten a revised fiscal note and It 
will not affect the budget, and Senator Schneller Is In agree-
ment with this, if I could get him to. senator Schneller? We're 
doing that bill and I Just explained about the revised fiscal 
note. 
THE CHAIR: 

Bottom of page 8, Calendar 1137» House Petition No. 5, An 
Act Concerning Whistle Blowing by State Employees. Senator 
Schneller. 
SENATOR SCHNELLER: 

Mr. President, do you have a question? Has the bill been 
moved ? 
THE CHAIR: 

The bill has been moved, Senator Schneller and the question 
was last week It was P.R.'d because of a fiscal note and Senator 
Fahey's question to you is this week had the fiscal problem been 
solved? 

SENATOR SCHNELLER: 
Yes, Mr. President. I have a note from Fiscal Analysis In-

dicating that the Office of the Attorney General would require 



Jf$t 
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funding for an additional attorney only in event that a sub-
stantial number of investigations which could not be absorbed 
within the present work load would take place, and in view of 
the fact that we really have no method of determining whether 
or not there would be a substantial number of investigations, 
in my opinion, passage of this bill will not cost any Increase 
in personnel to the Dept. of the Atty. General. 
THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator. The question is on acceptance and 
passage. Will you remark further on acceptance and passage. 
Senator Ciarlone. 
SENATOR CIARLONE: 

Thank you very much, Mr. President. Mr. President, I 
voted for this bill last week on the consent calendar very 
reluctantly. The consent calendar was moved faster than I 
could get up and I'm very happy that this bill is back here 
before this evening although the hour is late. A bill of 
this nature though supposedly well-founded, I feel that this 
bill is very dangerous and undemocratic. What we're saying 
here, Members of the Circle, for those that are listening, 
we're saying that the department heads and our supervisors are 
unable to do their jobs, but what we're further saying is that 
state employees are not doing their work. If we pass a bill 
like this, what is the next step? Are we saying that we should 
set up some electronic surveyance when these employees aren't 
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super-sleuthing watching one another? Ladles and Gentlemen, 
1 ask you all, this Is not America. This sounds like Europe 
to me and you know what I'm talking about. (Inaudible) 
members in the Circle, I realize as 1 look around here, some 
young fellas (and some young ladies) you may not remember Joe 
McCarthy in the sixties. Well, if you don't remember Joe 
McCarthy tn the sixties, this Is some of the things that Joe 
McCarthy was always preaching. Watch around, look around , and 
find out who was unamerican. Well, this is what this smacks 
me. It just doesn't rub me right. I ask you all to consider 
this very carefully. It sounds like an inocuous bill. We're 
supposed to have more effective government. I get very, very 
concerned when I got big brother looking over my shoulder, and 
that's what this bill says, so I ask you all, before you vote 
for this bill, don't put It on the consent calendar. I would 
ask for a roll call, Mr. President, consider it carefully, and 
vote the bill down 'cause we had a second chance. 
THE CHAIR: 

Announce an immediate roll call in the Senate. We'll dis-
cuss the bill further. Announce an immediate roll call please. 
THE CLERK? 

Immediate roll call in the Senate. Would all Senators 
please return to the Chamber. Roll call in the Senate. Would 
all Senators please take their seats. 
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THE CHAIR; 

The Chair recognizes senator Skowronski. 
SENATOR SKOWRONSKI; 

I thought we had another one of those power failures we 
have from time to time. Mr. President, Thanlc you Mr. Presi-
dent. I rise to associate myself with the remarks of senator 
Clarlone. I don't know. I have grave reservations about this 
bill and going to vote against it. It's very broadly drawn. 
Any state employee having knowledge of any matter involving 
corruption, unethical practices, violation of state laws, may 
transmit all facts to the Attorney General who may make an 
investigation. It's very broadly and loosely and poorly 
drafted. I don't think that this law adds anything, if any 
of this behavior is going on, certainly any state employee al-
ready has the right to report those things to the proper author-
ities. I'm not, the section 2 which provides that the appointing 
authority shall not take or threaten action, there's been no 
proof to me anyway that there has ever been an incident where 
someone's reported an incident and there's been retaliation. I'm 
concerned about the kind of climate this is going to create in 
our state agencies where we're going to have employees looking 
over their shoulders, going to have other employees looking into 
the affairs of their colleagues. I think it's going to create an 
unhealthy atmosphere, Mr. President, and I don't believe that 
there's been a demonstrated need for this. This is the kind of 
symbolic legislation t(r t we seem to be in love with. I certainly 
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am not, even though it's the Springtime, Mr. President and I 
think it's an ill-concieved bill. It's loosely drawn, poorly 
drawn and it's going to create a bad atmosphere and plays in 
the relationships that exist within the agencies among the 
employees and between the administrators and the employees. 
I would urge us to turn this bill down. Thank you very much. 
THE GHAIRs 

You welcome, Senator. Will you remark further? Senator 
Leonhardt. 
SENATOR LEONHARDT: 

Thank you Mr. President. Briefly and with the greatest 
respect for my good friend, Senator Skowronski, I rise to 
support this legislation which on the one hand will protect 
civil liberties and state employees at the same time as it 
promotes efficiency in state government. I think it's very 
important that state employees who come across malfeasance 
or inefficiencies or incompetence be encouraged to report these 
wrong-doings to their superiors and so that they won't have the 
threat of losing their jobs as a result of bringing to light 
wastes of the taxpayer's money and in that respect 1 think this 
legislation will increase efficiency in state government, Sena-
tor Curry. Also, this legislation is an important response to 
a very specific history. It might Interest Senator Skowronski 
to know that all this legislation, and a bill has been adopted 
at the federal level, grows out of a very specific history re-
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lating to the gross overruns in costs of the C5A Transport 
plane as it was developed in the Defense Department, and when 
an employee of the Defense Department, named Mr, Fitzgerald, 
brought these cost overruns to light and how much extra money 
beyond what was budgeted the Defense Department was spending 
on this plane, he was fired from the Defense Department and 
he couldn't get bis job back for a very long time and similar 
legislation has been adopted at the federal level and it was 
adopted as a response to Mr. Fitzgerald's experience. I hope 
you'd agree that he shouldn't have lost his job under those 
circumstances and I don't think state employees in the State 
of Connecticut should lose their jobs under those circumstances, 
and for that reason I hope that every member of the Circle will 
feel able to support this bill, 
THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further on this Whistle Blowing Bill? Sena-
tor Matthews, 
SENATOR MATTHEWS: 

Mr. President, I think the bill basically is just playing 
games. It's incredible to me to believe that an organization, 
a department, working together, is going to have any ability to 
function with the kind of rapport that's necessary under this 
kind of a bill. As Senator skowronski has pointed out, it's an 
awfully vague bill, but beyond that, if a department head "wants 
to get even" with somebody because of something that's been said 
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or done or another employee, there just are thousands of ways 
for that to be accomplished without placing this sign of 8, ollL 
and I think, bringing the point to bear within the agencies and 
the administration, the fact that everybody basically is under 
suspicion, that, you know, if I say something to Joe, Joe is 
going to wonder what I said to Bill, and amongst most of the 
things in that area, this is not the way to create good will. 
This just is a bad bill. It's playing childish games. That's 
all it Is. Please vote -.against It. 
THE CHAIR: 

¥111 you remark further? Hearing no further remarks ... 
Senator Skelly, do you have a keynote address to make prior 
to the roll? 
SENATOR 3KELLY: 

Just briefly, Mr. President, the bill was reported favor-
ably out of the Labor Committee. There was a great deal of dis-
cussion that went into the bill. The majority of the committee 
obviously felt that there was a great need for this legislation. 
The state employees had requested it and some of the agencies 
had 

requested it. X would urge support of the bill. 
THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further? Announce an immediate roll call 
in the Senate. The machine is open. 
THE CLERK; Immediate roll call in the Senate. Would all Senators 
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please take their seats. Roll call in the Senate. Would all 
Senators please return to the Chamber. Roll call In the Senate. 
Would all Senators please return to the Chamber. 
THE CHAIR: 

Have all Senators voted? Machine is closed. The Clerk 
will take a tally. The vote is 28 yea, 6 nay, the bill is 
passe£. 
THE CLERK: 

The Clerk has completed the calendar and has one item in 
front of her that came up from the House and I believe was 
Favorable Report of the Joint Standing on Finance, Revenue 
and Bond 1ng, Senate_B111 1685, An Act Allowing The Expeditious 
Reconstruction Of Building No. 8 Recently Destroyed By Fire 
At Manchester Community College as amended by House Amendment 
Schedule "A". 
THE CHAIR: 

The Chair recognizes Senator Barry at this time. 
SENATOR BARRY; 

Thank you Mr. President. I move for suspension of the 
rules to take up this matter. 
THE CHAIR; 

The question is on suspension of the rules for the imme-
diate consideration of this item. Will you remark? Is there 
objection to suspension of the rules? Hearing none, Senator 
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gEN. MATTHEWS: Would you think it would be wise if the federal 
government provides the mandatory age of 7 0 that the states 
try to comply with that in order to avoid very gross 
difficulties inter-state wise? 

COMM. SHEALY: I, again, would refer you to the fact that 
federal law so often is cited as the maximum type of law. 
It is the minimum requirement, and I was just in 
Washington, I have no great insight except that I did try 
to see Representative Claude Pepper, the move is to remove 
all mandatory retirement. And I don't think that in this 
day and age it's conscionable to have any kind of cap, and 
I don't feel, again I'm not an actuary, but the statistics 
that have been proven to me do not provide any reason for 
believing this is costly. I would urge this is not a 
popular thing to say — but should pensions be frozen, I 
think you can quickly recognize that those that worked 
longer, collect for a shorter period. 

SEN. MATTHEWS: Thank you. 
SEN. SKELLEY: Any other questions? Thank you Commissioner. 
COMM. SHEALY: Thank you. 
SEN. SKELLEY: I would like to remind you all that we're now 

operating under Rule 9 of the Joint Rules, which allow 
representatives and agency heads to speak. I'd ask you 
please to be brief. We have a long speakers list and this 
is a public forum. Representative DeZinno. 

REP. DEZINNO: Senator Skelley, Representative Balducci, ladies 
and gentlemen of the panel. For the record, Representative 
DeZinno, 84th district, Meriden-Wallingford. I'm here to 
speak in favor of House Bill 5421_An Act Concerning Whistle 
Blowing by State Employees"! I^xa"sorry that in my presentation, 
I too, must speak in generalities and not be specific, as to 
naming certain agencies or obviously certain state employees 
as to the kinds of information that is out there in the 
state of Connecticut that could save the state of Connecticut 
many of dollars, many potential conflicts of interest, 
prevent many irregularities, but nevertheless, it's the type 
of presentation that I must carry forth in order to protect 
these kinds of people. Keep in mind that the state of 
Connecticut is really the largest employer of the state, and 
also keep in mind that when you address private sectors, the 
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PEP. DEZINNO: (continued) 
people who own, people that operate, a particular private 
business is only too willing to have their employees come 
before them and to so-called, blow the whistle on what is 
happening within the private sector. But the state's 
largest employer, namely the state of Connecticut has their 
employees scared, fearful of discrimiation, fearful of 
being so-called retaliated against, shuffled off to the 
boondocks, and are very fearful many times where even 
their retirement is in jeopardy. This bill is precipitated 
by two people in two different state agencies coming to me 
as a member of the Appropriations Committee and — one 
particular individual who is in the neighborhood of 
approximately a pay grade equal to $24,000 - $26,000 a year, 
not counting his 25% he receives in benefits, but nevertheless, 
this person, in a supervisory capacity, really moonlights at 
his state, full-time job. He works for the state full time 
but nevertheless only puts in 14 hours a week, and works 
at his full-time job in the private sector, while he should 
be on a state task and state work. 
I think his gross pay, between the two jobs, is someplace 
in the neighborhood of at least $50,000 a year. And the 
people in the state of Connecticut pick up more than half 
of that gross pay. Nevertheless, this individual who has 
approximately 8 months to go before state retirement, nor 
the agency that he is employed by, can be divulged at this 
particular time. Hopefully that if this bill is enacted, 
that this particular individual will still be on board, and 
he can present such testimony before the General Assembly's 
appropriate committee. Another individual lives, I can say, 
down-state, lower Fairfield County, was employed by a 
different agency, had gone to, in this case, his respective 
supervisors, for what he thought was actual stealing, and 
improprieties within a state agency, aid his supervisor 
turned away from him. He appealed this to a regional 
supervisor, and once again was denied the proper cooperation. 
When he did appeal to a higher level in state government ... 

SEN. SKELLEY: Representative, may I ask you to please summarize? 
P.L1P. DEZINNO: O.K., Sir. Thank you Senator. Thank you for 

reminding me. He was nevertheless, listened to, but shortly 
thereafter was made life so hectic for him that he had to 
terminate state service. He is presently before the court 
system suing the state of Connecticut. 
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REP. DEZINNO: (continued) 
I would like to alert the panel that there are many people 
behind me that will speak in specifics and not in generalities. 
I would like you to be privy to some of the information that 
I have received the last few weeks, and that is you might 
consider allowing municipal level of government to be 
incorporated in 54-21. We know that we have on a federal 
level such legislation, hopefully we'll have it on a state 
level, and perhaps you might consider the municipal level 
of government, so that in Connecticut we'll have all of our 
employees working in the public sector, covered by such 
legislation. 

SEN. SKELLEY: Very good. Thank you very much. Nan Robertson. 
Robinson. 

NAN ROBINSON: Chairman Skelley, Chairman Balducci, members of 
the Committee, I'm happy to have the opportunity to speak 
to you this morning regarding two bills, S.B. 104 An Act 
Concerning Mandatory Retirement, and S.B v 261 An Act 
Concerning Retirement of Employees of "institutions of 
Higher Education. I'm Nan Robinson, Deputy Commissioner 
of the Board of Higher'Education. Commissioner Michael 
Ustand is in Michigan today and regrets that he is not 
able to be here to present these remarks in person. 
Since the issue of mandatory retirement has a direct impact 
on Connecticut institutions of higher education, the Board 
of Higher Education has discussed both S.B. 104 and S.B. 261. 

x^The particular problems of higher education were considered 
by federal lawmakers when developing mandatory re^ifrement 
legislation, but were not fully addressed in Public Act 
78-350 when passed by the Connecticut General Assembly last 
year. There are others here this morning who will discuss 
the problems posed by Public Act 78-35®^ from the perspective 
of individual institutions. However, I ̂ Would like to summarize 
briefly the concern of the Board of Higher^ Education with 
the present law. \ 
Higher education institutions in Connecticut .and elsewhere 
face a particular challenge over at least the next 16 years 
due to a decline in the number of high school graduates, 
resulting from a sharp drop in the birth rate. Some of 
the effect on enrollment caused by this decline in 
traditional college students will be diminished by an increase 
in older students. 
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MR. SHEA: (Continued) 
list. These and other things -- I'm in conclusion now, Mr. 
Chairman, these are some of the things that enter into the 
instant case. But, you have the picture. Let's put a stop 
to the hanky panky of promotional examinations of this type 
and nature. We need the law to be changed and this proposed 
bill would do exactly that. 
Again, I would urge this Committee to vote favorably, joint 
favorable on Senate — House Bill 7801. I thank you very 
much. 

SEN. SKELLEY: Thank you, Ray. Gretchen Jamieson and followed 
by John Morgan. Again I may ask, please, in fairness to all 
the people that are speaking in back of you, try to limit 
your statement to three minutes, please. 

MS. JAMIESON: Mr. Chairman and members of the Labor and Public 
Employees Committee --

SEN. SKELLEY: Could you pull the microphone a little closer, please? 
Thank you. 

MS. JAMIESON: I am Gretchen Jamieson from West Hartford, Connect-
icut. I come to this hearing to address four major defici-
encies in Committee Bill #5421. I speak as a, private citizen 
and not as a spokesman for any State agency, even though I 
am a State employee. The legislature is to be commended for 
recognizing in Bill 5421 that we in State government do suffer 
corruption, unethical practices and violations of State laws 
and regulations, commended for recognizing tha,t we do suffer 
mismanagement, gross waste of funds, abuse of authority and 
dangers to public safety and commended for recognizing that 
government employees do suffer retaliation for disclosure of 
such things. 
Yet, glad as I am for your recognition of these problems, I 
must point out four deficiencies in Committee Bill 5421. First 
deficiency. To whom shall such improprieties be disclosed? 
To one's superior? To one's superior's superior and so on up 
the line? And is the superior's stonewalling a retaliatory 
action? Disclosure without a means to cut through the stone-
walling of superiors is too difficult and costly, The physical 
and -emotional wear and tear on employees who attempt it is 
overwhelming. For all practical purposes, nothing is going to 
get disclosed under this bill unless a channel of disclosure is 
provided which will relieve the cummulative resistance of stone-
walling by superiors. 
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M s . JAMIESON: (Continued) 
Second deficiency. What will be the penalties for those 
appointing authorities who violate the proposed statute? With-
out penalties for violators, it won't offer protection to 
employees. 
Third deficiency. Even if you create a channel of disclosure 
and penalties, it remains doubtful that the bill will free the 
average employee from fear of retaliation. There is a most 
effective muzzle. The depth of fear in State service is in-
calculable. An employee's superior can always conger up reasons 
for terminating him. The Committee's bill leaves the burden 
of proof upon the whistle blowers limited resources to show 
the connection between his disclosure and dismissal. 
In short, the bill as written won't really protect the employ-
ee. He will not come forward to reveal inproprieties of his 
own will. If you want employee testimony, you'll have to 
supeona him and accordingly, protect him. 
Forth deficiency. The purpose of the Committee bill is defic-
ient in conception. It is popularly believed, though of course 
it is a misconception, that the purpose and effect of this 
bill is to improve the quality of the management of the State's 
affairs. The public expects this bill to root out corruption. 
It cannot. I urge you to avoid misleading the public and 1 
urge you not to let the onus for reforming government and making 
the Executive Branch more efficient fall upon the little guy, 
either in fact or in appearance. 
With all due respect to you who sit on this Committee, you are 
not being as honest with the public as you could be if you 
were to recommend a more direct confrontation with the basic 
issue. The basic issue is getting at corruption in government 
in the most effective way possible. What is the responsibility 
of the legislature for the management performance of the 
Executive Branch which our political spoil system has created 
and essentially controls? You must address this issue. 
Committee bill 5421 ducks it. To meet its responsibilities, 
the legislature would do well to increase dramatically the 
appropriations for the Program Review and Investigations Comm-
ittee. That might enable you to expose the corruption and 
waste inherent in the political spoil system which we have 
finally confessed, publicly, in Committee Bill 5421, 

SEN. SKELLEY: Thank you very much, Gretchen. John Morgan followed 
by Nicholas Aiello. 
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MS. TORRE: (continued) 
What one is involved in outside of their job can not be 
fairly and equitably used as consideration or exemption 
from responsible union membership. Every worker, no 
matter where they work, has responsibilities and outside 
interests separate from their employment. Some workers 
are students, some volunteer in organizations, and some 
people care for children of families when they are not 
on duty. Using one non-job-related activity, such as 
academics is a discriminatory and arbitrary excuse to 
exempt one from helping pay the cost of the representation 
and security that they will still receive from the union. 
I also take exception to Senator Gunther's remarks that 
we are kids -- we are not kids -- we are adults — we are 
responsible adults, and we do not expect any special 
favors or exemptions from responsibility. 
We feel that all workers who receive any kind of help or 
representation from our union should be responsible members 
in good standing, i.e., dues paying members. Thank you. 

SEN. SKELLEY: Thank you. Just a quick reminder. Any of you 
that have to leave, you can submit your testimony to the 
clerk. It will be recorded in the record. Elizabeth 
Gaines. Marlene Dutca. 

ELIZABETH GAINES: My name is Elizabeth Gaines, and I'm here 
concerning Bill No. 5421 about whistle blowing by state 
employees. I am a mental retardation aide at Mansfield 
Training School and this bill is greatly needed by --
certainly by Mansfield Traning School employees. If you 
have the guts to speak out about a problem at Mansfield, 
you are disciplined. It may be subtlely, but you are 
disciplined. I have a couple of -- I could name a few 
people who did suggest that something wasn't going right, 
there, and I'll tell you what happened to them. One 
woman worked in a cottage, and one of her clients there 
appeared to be very sick and in a lot of pain. She told 
the doctor and she went through supervisors quite a few 
times, and nothing was done for this woman, and she was 
very concerned. So she went to the Human Rights Committee 
at Mansfield, and the Human Rights Committee had the client 
sent to a hospital and it was found that she had a kind of 
cancer and that she was put on drugs and some of the pain 
was relieved. 

Well, instead of the woman — the employee who pointed this 
out being awarded or commended for doing such a thing, she 
was harrassed and asked why did she do this — she had no 
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MS. GAINES: (continued) 
right going over the heads of the supervisors, and she 
was harrassed to the point where she had to quit. The 
woman that she worked with was told to keep notes on her. 
If she blinked an eyelash wrong, she was told to write it 
down. She wasn't allowed to write in the shift to shift 
books. She wasn't allowed to take over the building — 
all kinds of harrassment like that that the woman couldn't 
take anymore, and she had to quit. 
Another instance occurred in one of the cottages -- ICS — 
which is federal programming, not enough — the food 
requisitions were not being made out properly, so the 
employees in this building complained that they weren't 
getting enough food to feed their clients, and there was 
another problems that the van that was supposed to be for 
the clients, they couldn't get it on the second shift, when 
usually you have activities, and all these — they also 
went to Human Rights and had the problem rectified, and all 
these people were transferred out of that building, as 
punishment for going outside the supervisor's authority. 
Another woman -- the employee wasn't doing too well, so 
she wrote a poor evaluation on her. It came time for 
the second evaluation and the supervisor -- the person 
who was writing the evaluation discovered that the first 
evaluation had never been given to the woman because it 
was poor ... 

SEN. SKELLEY: Please summarize. 
MS. GAINES: O.K. And she also — she didn't do what the 

supervisor said, so she was transferred too. And this 
kind of thing goes on at Mansfield all the time, and I 
really support the whistle blowing by state employees bill. 

SEN. SKELLEY: Thank you very much. Marlene, then followed by 
Carol Lyons. 

MARLENE DUTCA: My name is Marlene Dutca, and I'm here to 
support_£ill_„5J21.j_, I work at Mansfield Training School 
This summer, 10 other employees and myself made a formal 
complaint with the Human Rights Committee concerning 
unnecessary and detrimental restraints being used at the 
hospital. Children were being tied up in bucket chairs 
all day simply because they are hyperactive and a bother 
for the staff to watch. 
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MS. DUTCA: (continued) 
One child was so badly sunburned after being 
and left out in the sun that he required medical treatment. 
Another child was found with a fractured leg, after being 
tied up all day. Anyway, one day, I happened to be visiting 
a client at the hospital and I had my camera with me. I 
took her picture which I had permission to do, and also 
another picture of another client and her mother. My 
camera was around my neck and I went to see the other kids 
at the hospital there. I was noticed by the aides. About 
three days later I received a call at work asking me to 
report to Mr. Jamesell, the Personnel Director, and to 
bring a union representative. 
When I asked for what reason, I was told I was being 
charged with taking pictures and leaving a client unattended. 
I felt that the charges were totally ridiculous and was 
angry that I was being harrassed and threatened by people 
who were actually breaking the law and using restraints 
illegally. I told my Jamesell so in our meeting, and the 
charges were dropped. 
I have another friend of mine who turned in somebody for 
abuse and he received two consecutive evaluations of 
unsatisfactory after having previously received a satisfactory 
evaluation. I feel that the attitude of the administration 
has been to cover up wrong doing and they try to scare you 
instead of, you know, trying to correct the wrongdoing. 
And I think that's why Committee Bill 5421 is so important, 
so that people will not be afraid to speak out against what 
they feel is wrong. 

SEN. SKELLEY: Thank you Marlene. Carol Lyons, followed by 
Franny Muse. 

CAROL LYONS: My name is Carol Lyons. I'm state Chairman for 
the Connecticut Conservative Union. I represent about 1,2 00 
people within the state of Connecticut, and I'm speaking to 
bill741. Before I speak for the Conservative Union, I'd 
like to speak in favor of this bill from my own personal 
standpoint. I come from a blue collar family in a shoe 
factory town. I have been a member of a union when I was 
forced to join it while I was in high school, working part 
time," during the summer. My mother spent her whole life 
working in the shoe factory as did most of our family there, 
and my husband's family comes from a papermill town in Maine, 
and they're all union employees, too. 
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MORAN: (continued) 
by the particular problems of private colleges. We urge you 
to support S.B. 104 and to opposeJiJLu-lfiJU If there are 
any questions, I'll be happy to answer them. I'll leave a 
copy of our committee's report which goes into this in more 
detail with the clerk. 
. SKELLEY: Thank you Toni. Carl Lechow followed by 
Sean Carolan. Carl Lechow, Local 217. Sean Carolan, Local 
217. William Huhn from Pfizer. Last call, Carl Lechow, 
Sean Carolan, William Huhn. A1 Marotta followed by William 
Flynn. 
MAROTTA: Thank you Mr. Chairman. My name is Al Marotta, 
President of Connecticut State Employees Association. I'm 
here to testify on one important bill this afternoon but 
before I do that I'd like to express our support for the 
following legislative bills that had testimony from other 
people from our Association this morning and that is ,bilj._» 
129 8, it was amended from SfB. .885. We think it's long 
overdue that our job comparability pay rates established 
in state service for people doing similar jobs and that the 
state job specifications and related duties with this bill 
being enacted would allow for work payment for extra duties 
that are so called related duties at the present time, so 
we support 1298 also support S.B. 778, also support political 
action bill 917;, S.B. 917, and^62jl.l_ 

We are against 741. 
Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, we are in support 
of H.B. 542J1. We have seen over the years that state employees 
are continuously harassed and mistreated when they bring to 
the attention of the state of Connecticut and the taxpayers 
inequities in the agency,malpractices in the agency and areas 
that leave much to be desired. As state employees should be 
considered first class citizens, they should be given the 
right without punishment to (cut off) 

• 12 I will present in writing to the Committee testimony involving 
three cases and there are many others that could be cited and 
names are being withheld because we think it is important to 
withhold the names but one incident, an employee was harassed 
for over a year and a half in one agency and after many appeals 
and grievance procedures and the harassment of the employees 
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MR. MAROTTA: (Continued) 
public record as a state employee, the supervisor was finally 
removed from his position after he was found guilty and after 
the employee had to be subject to all discrimination and also 
evaluation of his employment record, during this whole one and 
a half year period of time. 
In another case, employees in the maintenance department were 
ordered by their supervisor to make a certain item. Lo and 
behold, when the item was finished, which they thought they 
were making for state institution, it was loaded on a pick-up 
truck and taken to the supervisor's home. 
There are many, many cases such as these and there are many 
other cases that would be reported to the proper officials,to 
maybe Commissioners, maybe the legislators and the press, if 
there were protection for state employees that are doing with-
in their job requirements, the best of their ability, when 
instructed to do so by their supervisors. But they should not 
be harrassed and discriminated against and also be abused by 
their supervisors. 
So we're asking satisfactory — your Committee to take action 
to correct this inequity through implementation of 
5421. And also a very important bill, Mr. Chairman, members 
of the Committee, is that we want this Committee to adopt . Hou s^BaILJIM-^,. 
This bill is needed. It is important. If this bill is not 
enacted under the reorganization act, in State government, the 
State Labor Board will fall under the jurisdiction of the 
Labor Department. In doing so, the Labor Board and their de-
cision will be scrutinized not only by whoever is the Governor 
and their administration through the public personnel, which 
will be a detriment to the labor unions, but also by the 
Labor Commissioner. The budget will be restricted and also 
decisions will be frowned upon if they are made in good con-
science and in fairness. 
So we're asking that this Committee move on 73 and adopt 
Bill 7344. Also, in closing, we, part of this bill would adopt 
staggered terms, so the people on the State Labor Board would 
not have the same terms as that of the administration, and we 
strongly recommend your Committee to adopt. Thank you, Mr. 
Chairman. 

sEN. SKELLEY: 
Pelletier. 

Thank you, Al. William Flynn, followed by Mary 
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SEN. SKELLEY: (Continued) 
John Gilmore. Dennise Donnelly.1 

WALTER POROWSKI: I thank this Committee for the opportunity to 
testify on behalf of IIB5421, an act concerning whistle blowing 
by state employees. My name is Walter Porowski, Jr. of 
Bristol, Connecticut. I am a member of the Ad Hoc Committee 
for the Organization of the Ombudsman Commission for the State. 
I've edited most of my testimony to meet the three minute 
limit, but the entire testimony will be available to the 
Committee. 

Some days before the election of '76, President Carter declared 
I intend to seek strong legislation to protect our Federal 
employees from harrassment and dismissal if they find out and 
report waste and dishonesty by their supervisors or others. 
The Fitzgerald case, where a dedicated civil servant was fired 
from the Defense Department, for reporting cost overruns must 
never be repeated. The importance of whistle blowing, of having 
whistle blowing is brought home by the magnitude of the waste 
they are talking about. 

I quote from the Hartford Current, March 16, "The Justice De-
partment estimates as much as 10% of the tax dollar is wasted 
or stolen, a Senate Budget Committee was told Thursday." That 
would mean a loss of at least 5 billion and over 50 billion 
dollars this year. Senator Edmund Muskey, Chairman of the 
Budget Committee, cited a recent poll which showed most of 
those surveyed think at least 48 cents of every federal dollar 
is wasted. The Hartford Courant, incidentally, has endorsed 
passage of the whistle blowing bill in an editorial last 
week. 
Now that we see the problem, how do we deal with it? Of 
course, the first step is an effective whistle blowing law 
so that no people with this knowledge, who Mr. Fitzgerald 
cites as closet patriots, can report arbitrary, unreasonable 
or illegal actions which waste taxpayers' dollars without 
fearing reprisals. 
How do we insure a final solution? Mr. Fitzgerald, commenting 
on a group hired to give "independent" reviews of defense 
spending plans, said we need media exposure to insure that they 
do their jobs in the taxpayers' interest. 
I had the honor to meet Ernest Fitzgerald last month at a con-
ference for investigative reporters and editors which was run 
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MR.. POROWSKI; (Continued) 
by Clark Mollenhoff, President Nixon's Ombudsman in the early 
years. As of today, Mr. Fitzgerald's battle to clear his name 
and to be reinstated to the job in which he served the public 
so well, has cost about a half a million dollars in attorney's 
fees and that's only the financial cost. 
Phyllis Bailey, a sociologist who specializes in mass commu-
nications, participating on an ethics panel with Mr. Fitzgerald 
and other distinguished journalists at the conference, I quote 
from the Bailey statement: "Ignorance of massive non-political 
media exposure may now be costing us more than 150 billion 
dollars in bureaucratic wastefulness each year. New ideas 
take as long as 5 0 to 100 years to work their way into the 
system." She proposes as a solution an ombudsman council meet-
ing on the air, a massive media exposure simulcast of broad-
cast, printed, and other media, for one hour a year, necessari-
ly accompanied by banner newspaper headlines, with sirens going 
off to allert people to participate. Then for the first time 
in history we can become a community, not for violence, but 
for massive exposure of money-saving innovations, such as no 
cost solar energy hardware. 
It would then be impossible to infiltrate information or block 
the implementation of valuable ideas. This is a 197 9 ombuds-
man creative answer to Proposition 13. More, not less commu-
nity service, for much less money. Without an ombudsman 
town hall meeting on the air, Inspector General can only be 
about 2% effective in saving tax dollars and all ombudspersons 
and advocates will fail to do their job efficiently. 
We must reach at least 50% of the audience to be effective, 
she sums up, by saying we welcome volunteers and take the as-
sistance of all political leaders to help us design the new 
National Ombudsman Council for the State to put its ombudsman 
town meetings on the air, to save billions of taxpayer dollars 
and protect those citizens and civil servants who are the 
watchdogs now being punished in subtle and not-so-subtle ways 
for blowing the whistle on bureaucratic waste and cost overrun. 
One of my associates, Rosalyn L. Switzen, Director of the 
National Ombudsman Advisory, who has singlehandedly perhaps 
done more to spread the Ombudsmen concept throughout the United 
States than any other person, is a staunch supporter of media 
training for ombudsmen, and has described the ombudsman as "a 
whistle blower who won't lose his job." 
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MR. POROWSKI: (Continued) 
What happens if we don't have an effective whistle blower law, 
as inflation reaches deeper into the taxpayers' pockets as 
proposition 13 type legislation is surfacing everywhere, 
Connecticut has proposed Constitutional amendments to limit 
State spending and prohibit an income tax. The National 
Taxpayers' union is driving for two amendments to the Federal 
Constitution, one to balance the budget, already approved by 
22 states, the other to prohibit the government from taking 
more than 25% of your income in taxes, It'sthe taxpayer revolt 
is still buildingup a head of steam. If government doesn't 
show fiscal responsibility, the taxpayers can well be expected 
to take matters into their own hands. 
And in summing up, consumer advocate Ralph Nader and Robert 
Townsend have described whistleblowing as 2 0th century patriot-
ism. It is time to let our closet patriots come out into the 
open. It is time to insure that any employee who tries to 
blow the whistle to save the taxpayer money is dealt with as 
a responsible, dedicated public servant, I thank you. If 
there are any questions I'll be happy to answer them, 

SEN. SKELLEY: Thank you, sir. Chris Williams, Chris Williams, 
Then Silvia Tirrell. 

CHRIS WILLIAMS: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, my name 
is Chris Williams and I'm here to speak in favor of ...Senate 
Bill 7 41, an act concerning union membership for employees who 
are full time students. 
Presently I'm a student at the University of Connecticut and 
a legislative intern for the current session. Three years 
ago, in the summer of 1976, I obtained employment with one of 
the major department store chains in this state. When hired 
in early June I was told that after 30 days if I did not join 
the Retail Clerk's International Union, I would have to ter<-> 
minate my employment. After being in sales, union literature 
for the ensuing 2 9 days I finally decided to quit because the 
union benefits, although I would be paying $3 0.00 initially 
and $7.00 per month would not apply to me because I would be 
leaving three months later. 
Fortunately, I was unable to find a job for a while and was 
unemployed for a while. Let me make one thing clear, however. 
I am not against unions or their concept. My mother was leader 
of a unionization movement at Wesleyan University this past 
fall, and I can see what unions can do for full time employees. 
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$100,000 is presently "being-spent, to complete a Management 
study of the Commission ort. Special Revenue. Had some of my former 
co-workers been protected by the bill 'now before you, the General 
Fund would be $100,000 richer, not ,the private New York City based 
management consulting firm doing this study. 

I spoke with almost singular voice as very few collaborating 
witness djare utter a word. With less than a month oh the .job as an 
0TB Assistant'Office Manager, I became-aware of the improprities ,of 
Administrative, Management, ClericalMaintenance and Security Staff. 

Cursory reference checks, ooupled with wide spread Nepotism, 
Patronage and Spoilage Appointments of Staff Members nearly' 
supplanted o r oircumvented the open competitive Civil Service 
System. Slumlord type mismanagement of the facilities, lack of 
auditing by State auditors of AMT0T, (our computer corp. partner)} 
caused passive attitudes of C0SR personnel, Thus you have the causes 
of the problems, ' ' 

Because of my more wholesome private industry background, 
I was naive,to this "Phoenix City Alabama" atmosphere. I asked 
too many questions, wrote too many dbservations and inquiries. 
I was subjected to the following reprisals. 

1. During Jun 7 7 , I was improperly suspended for 2-working days. 
2. During Aug ??, I was the subject of a Kangaroo Court, first 

in absentia, a week, later another held in my presence. My 
bosses convened both courts in my office.' All my Subordinates^ 
except one who was transferred out because he supported m 

3. Strapped of my supervisory .Viability, I, was! ordered to take 
all vacation and earned time I had accumulated. 
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MR. CHAIRMAN, AND MEMBERS OP THE IABOR & PUBLIC EMPLOYEE'S COMMITTEEj 

I am Gretchen Jamieson, from W. Hartford. I come to this hearing 
to address four major deficiencies tn Committee Bill No, 5421 » 

Although I worked in the State Department of Social Services 
as an Eligibility Technician for two and one-half years, and now 
I am a temporary typist in the State Health Department, I speak 
as a private citizen and not as a spokesman for any state agency. 

The Legislature is to be commended for recognizing in Dill 5421 
that we in state government do suffer corruption, unethical practices, 
and violations of state laws and regulations. Commended for recognizing 
that we do suffer mismanagement, grosa waste of funds, abuse of 
authority, and dangers to the public safety. And commended for 
recognising that government employees do suffer retaliation for 
disclosure of such things. 

Yet, glad as I am for your recognition of these problems, I 
must point out four deficiencies in Committee Bill 5421, 

FIRST DEFICIENCY. To whom shall such improprieties be disclosed? 
To one's superior? To one's superior's superior, and so on, up 
the line? And is a superior's stonewalling a retaliatory action? 
Let me illustrate the problem by relating an experience I hope 
never to repeat, in connection with disclosure of a public safety 
issue at 255O Main Street, the former District I Social Services Office, 

We had serious overcrowding and building design flaws which 

created fire-safety and he1th problems. Starting July 22, 1975, we 
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went in turn to the District Director, the Deputy Commissioner, the 

Commissioner, the Hartford Fire Marshal, the State Fire Marshal, 
ionn-OSHA, Federal 03HA, and finally the Governor, A 

In ?>fey of the following year, ten months, countless meetings 
and phone calls, and several inch^-deep piles of documentation later, 
VI & WQT'Q Still 

xvaiting for the Commissioner of Public Works to 
respond to pressure which the Governor had brought upon him. 
The convenient excuse for nonaction on the part of all these 
agencies was that our problems fell into overlapping jurisdictions. 
We might be there yet bub for an unrelated shooting incident on the 
premises which left an employe© permanently paralyzed. 

The shooting incident so galvanized employee anger against the 
non-action of our superiors that over a hundred of us signed a 
"Working Conditions Petition" that promised a "Work-In," welfare 
clients and all, on the Commissioner's doorstep at 10 Bartholomew 
Street. The heat of publicity over the shooting and the threatened 
work action brought the Governor personally into the matter9 
The result was the District X Office moved to safer quarters at 
100 Spring Street, in September, 1976. 

Disclosure without a me.ana 'to cut through the stonewalling of 
superiors is too difficult and costly, The physical end 

emotional wear and tear on employees who attempt it is overwhelming. 
For all practical purposes nothing is going to get disclosed 

under this bill unless a channel of disclosure is provided which 
will relieve the cumulative resistance of stonewalling by superiors, 
K M M ^ x m f f i M M I I X M m m i X 

SECOND DEFICIENCY. What will be the penalties for those appointing 
authorities who violate the proposed statute? Without penalties 
for violators, it won't offer protection to employees. 
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THIRD DEFICIENCY. Even if you create a channel of diaclosure 
and penalties, it remains doubtful that the bill will froe the average 
employee from fear of retaliation. Fear is a most effective 
muzzle. The depth of fear in state service is incalculable, 
Take these quips, by way of illustration, heard frequently among 
state employees: 

"Don't make waves. You'll be blacklisted," 
"Speaking out won't change anything. Youf11 just get hurt. 

Do yourself a favor. Forget it,"' 
"If you're the sole support of your family, youId better 

shut up!" 
: •.•'•'••' ' I ' - : ' : ' 1 • . . : :•••. . I 

"The whole thing As a political mess, and we're not going 
to get away from it," . ' , 

"Don't you know your job is to protect your commissioner?" 
And the final one, directed to me after I up the 

courage to speak out, was one I really likedj "Since you hod the 
guts to tell it like it is, we'll reserve a bed for you at 
The Institute,^ ' > ; 1 ^ 

An employee's superior can always conjure up reasons for 
terminating him. The committee's bill leaves the burden of 
proof upon the whistleblower's' limited resources to show the 
connection between his disclosure and dismissal. 

In short, the bill as written won't really protect the 
employee. He will not come, forward to reveal improprieties 
of his own will. If you want employee testimony, you'll have 
to subpoena him and, accordingly protect him, 

FOURTH DEFICIENCY. The purpose of the committee bill is 
deficient in conception. It is popularly believed (though it 
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is of course a, misconception) that the purpose and effect of 

this bill is to improve the quality of the management of the 

state's affairs. It's believed that government will get better 

as a result of the bill's passage, because people will be 

encouraged to blow the whistle, and this will help root out 

corruption in high places. 

This encouragement of the whistleblower was, indeed, a 

part of the statements of purpose in the proposed bills put 

forward by Senator Leonhardt and representative Dezlnno. 

Your committee was correct in striking out these motivational 

clauses from the statement of purpose, for motivation is outside 

the scope of legislation, • The thing to keep in mind, Mr, Chairman, 

is that while your committee may understand these intellectual 

discriminations, the publio does not. The public expects this 

bill to help root out corruption. 

It cannot, 

I urge you to avoid misleading the public. And I urge you 

not to let the onus for reforming government and making the 

executive branch more efficient fall upon the little guy, either 

in fact or in appearance. With all due respect to you who sit 

on this committee, you are not being as honest with the public 

as you could be if you were to recommend a more direct confrontation 

with the basic issue. 

The basic issue is getting at corruption in gove^hment in 

the most effective way possible. Restraining government's greedy 

appetite is the basic thrust, country-wide, of propositions 1 3 , 

proposed constitutional ammendments requiring balanced budgets, 

and limits on government spending. They are essentially addressed 

to this question: "What is the responsibility of the legislature 
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for the management performance of the executive branch which our 
political spoils system has created and essentially controls?" 

You must address this issue. 

Committee Bill 5421 ducks it, 

IN .SUM, Committee Bill 5421, as drafted, cannot overcome fear 
and inertia on the part of state employees, nor will it protect 
them. They will continue to suffer in silence. 

First, the bill need3 a channel of disclosure to eliminate 
stonewalling of employees by their superiors. This channel ought 
to be a part of the legislature's Program Review and Investigations 
Committee, . . 

Second, the bill needs prescribed penalties imposed upon 
offenders after due process. 

Third, the bill needs subpoena power. 
Fourth, we cannot expect the career employee to do what the 

legislature appears afraid to to. What is this? To face its 
responsibility for the management performance of the executive branch. 
Why is it the legislature's responsibility? Because the legislature 
permits the executive branch to be compromised, How? By forcing 
it to accept, as part of the spoils system, people who are frequently 
neither trained by experience nor suited by temperament for their jobs. 

To meet its responsibility, the legislature would do well to 
increase dramatically the appropriations for the Program Review & 
Investigations Committee. , That might enable you to expose the 
corruption and waste inherent in the political spoils system to 
which we have, finally, confessed publically in Committee Bill 5421 . 

Thank you. 


